MONSON FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
APRIL 22, 2013


Present:
Bob Margerison, Bob Finnegan, Kurt Kaiser, Maureen O'Sullivan, Peter Fimognari, Jim Pennington, Gerry Brayton, William Dominguez, Brenda Payette (Administrative Assistant), Deborah Mahar (Town Accountant), Gretchen Neggers (Town Administrator), Richard Guertin (Town Moderator), Peter Sauriol, Joshua Farber (School Committee) 

Absent:
Christine Edwards

The meeting was convened at 7:00pm

7pm Peter Sauriol and Joshua Farber from the School Committee to discuss the School Transportation Budget:

The Transportation Budget is $895,727.00 this is includes 1 new bus.

The best case would be for 2 new buses a year, but would be alright with 1 new bus.  The price breakdown for 1 new bus is $30,000 per 1 year lease payment for a 3 year lease. 

Recently finished contract negotiations-increase in salaries are built into the budget figures.

The Fleet Schedule has 16 buses and 13 vans.

Mr. Margerison asked about the bid to outsource the transportation program.  Mr. Kaiser remarked that the outsourcing price was $100,000 more; it would be best to keep transportation program in house.

 The School Department Budget:

Mr. Farber said that the Net School Spending amount is connected to enrollment, he is currently doing an audit regarding enrollment.

Mr. Brayton wanted to know about the FTE's (full time employees) amounts for FY13 to FY14.  In reviewing the documentation from the School Committee it was noted that more accurate figures were available than the ones FinCom had.  Mr. Pennington requested that the School Committee send out the updated budget amounts and return to the next FinCom meeting.  Mr. Sauriol and Mr. Farber agreed to return.

Additional conversation regarding the School Budget:  

Central Office FY13 vs FY14 increase of $27,216-Mr. Farber said that difference could possibly reflect the hiring of a new Superintendent.

Mr. Fimognari feels that the School Committee might consider asking for an override.  The reality being that they are probably going to continue getting Net School Spending.

Discussion with School Committee ended at 8:10pm

New Town Hall/Police Department Building update:

Mr. Kaiser said that HazMat Remediation at the old Town Hall on Main Street- should be coming down soon.

Should have a solid drawing hopefully this week to approve.

Mr. Kaiser stressed that after sending the architect back 3 different times, they finally got a design that fits the square footage and the dollar amount for a new building.

Meeting attended:

Ms. O'Sullivan attended the Board of Selectmen meeting that discussed the Finance Committee by-law change.   Town Council decided that the current public hearing needs to be closed.  The next night a new Public Hearing would open with the recommendation that between Town Meetings the Board of Selectmen and Town Moderator would be a joint vote and the tie breaker would be decided by the Town Moderator.

The next scheduled meeting of the Finance Committee is:

Monday, April 29, 2013 at 7:00pm.

Agenda items: School Committee to return to discuss School Department Budget and School Transportation Budget with updated figures.

FinCom to discuss the Water and Sewer Budgets

Vote on Warrant Articles.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda I. Payette, Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee
